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March 24, 2020

Silverwood Plantation Homeowner Association:

The issue of speeding within Silverwood and the danger it poses to pedestrians is very important to our community.  The challenge is finding a solution to this potentially dangerous problem that meets the needs of all residents.  The SPHA held two budget meetings in 2019 where the issue of speed bumps was discussed and received overwhelming support.  Because of this support, this issue was placed on the proposed 2020 budget and it was unanimously approved at the November 2019 annual meeting.  In an effort to ensure transparency concerning a major change to our infrastructure, the SPHA Board informed the community that speed bumps were approved for installation and the project was scheduled to begin.  When a large number of residents told the SPHA Board that they were opposed to this project, the Board decided to hold a special election to ensure that placing speed bumps throughout the subdivision was what the majority of residents wanted.

The results of the special election are listed below:

Total votes – 144

Ineligible votes – 3

No votes – 110

Yes votes – 31

Based on the results of this vote, speed bumps will not be placed on the roads in Silverwood.  Although the speed bump project was overwhelmingly defeated, the issue of excessive speeding and the danger it poses remains an important concern for our subdivision.  The SPHA Board of Directors encourages concerned residents to help research how best our community can address this important issue.  Please bring your ideas and suggestions to the next Road and Drainage Committee meeting.

Thank you to all of our neighbors for your support in helping Silverwood remain one of the premier communities in Effingham County.
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